
October 28th, 2018!!
Dear Mayor and Council,!!
We are writing regarding 1501-03 Haultain Street. We understand the new owner of the property 
wishes to add onto the side of the building, covering the existing parking lot and eliminating the 
existing parking spots on the west side of the property. We also understand she intends to build 
another story onto the existing building. While in general we support projects which increase 
housing in Victoria, we have some concerns about this project. !!
First, numerous of our neighbours are not in favour of a parking variance because if a precedent 
is set for reducing the number of required parking spaces on that corner, it is likely the other 3 
corners will soon be developed and will request parking variances as well. We hadn’t thought of 
this until one of our neighbours pointed it out. It now seems to us that our neighbour’s 
assessment of this is correct and worthy of consideration in the matter of this parking variance. 
It is hard to see how turning down future variance requests at the Corners can be justified if 
1501-03 has already been granted such a variance. !!
Although there is a larger conversation that needs to happen about reducing the number of cars 
we use, currently there are a lot of cars parking on Haultain Street and the smaller streets 
adjoining it. In-fill and suites in houses are increasing and so is the number of cars. Also, a lot of 
cars are parked in our neighbourhood by people working at and visiting the Royal Jubilee 
Hospital. Parking is getting tight and allowing development without considering parking is going 
to make things even tighter. We think there needs to be a neighbourhood discussion about what 
we are going to do to increase density while reducing the number of cars. We think this needs to 
be part of an up-dated Oaklands Community Plan. We are eagerly awaiting the process and 
fulfillment of a new plan. !!
Of course, the new community plan will need to take into account that Haultain Street is 
designated as a bicycle route in the cycling plan currently being implemented by the City of 
Victoria. It is unclear to us, at this point, how the increase in bicycle traffic will affect the 
residents of Haultain Street and the parking of cars by residents and people visiting businesses 
at the very corner where 1501-03 stands. So we are even more leery of allowing the parking 
variance for this site until both the cycling plan and the community plan are designed and 
implemented. This just does not seem like a good time to issue a variance that will encourage 
development of the “Corners”, with both a City of Victoria cycling plan and an Oaklands 
Community Plan yet to be manifest.!!
With all this in mind, we would like to suggest a compromise for the plans for 1501-03 Haultain 
Street. We’d like to suggest that the parking on the west side be retained but that the owner of 
the property be allowed to increase the square footage of the building and increase the number 
of units by adding two stories on top of the existing footprint of the building. This is one more 
story than she is currently planning to add. This way, there is some compensation for the 
owner’s investment but the parking situation is not made significantly worse. The precedent then 
becomes allowing a slightly higher building. This is a precedent we could be fine with, for all four 
corners of Haultain and Belmont.!!
Sincerely,!!
Margot Johnston and Rainey Hopewell!
Residents —  1420 Haultain Street, Victoria, BC V8R 2J7



November 6, 2018 
 
Dear Laurel, 
 
Re:  1501-1503 Haultain Street development 
 
 As you are a newly elected city council member, I wanted to take this opportunity 
to bring to your attention my concerns and my opposition to the proposed development 
at 1501 Haultain Street.  I, along with many others in our neighbourhood, have outlined 
our objections to the variances being sought by this developer, in previous letters to City 
Council and the Mayor.  Since that time, the proposal has been sent forward from the 
Committee of the Whole to a public hearing.  None of our concerns were raised or 
discussed at that time.  Instead, Marianne Alto remarked that parking concerns had 
been dealt with and the Mayor commended the developer for her “thoughtful letter”.  I 
do not feel that the issues we raised were acknowledged or represented by council 
members or the Mayor, and I do not believe that potential parking shortages have been 
alleviated. 
 
 To summarize those concerns on your behalf, we are opposed to the variances 
being requested, and we have strong reservations about the scale, scope and fit of this 
project for our neighbourhood.  We feel very strongly that a community plan needs to be 
in place to guide development in the Fernwood neighbourhood, which we are told will 
be done in 2019.  Without this plan in place, we believe that the drastic parking 
variances being asked for (3 spaces instead of the 14 required) will set a precedent for 
future development at The Corners and will have an immediate adverse effect on the 
small local businesses who rely on customers being able to park to pick up a coffee, 
buy groceries, attend a yoga class or get a haircut.  Without adequate parking for the 
proposed building’s five suites and two businesses those tenants’ and customers’ 
vehicles will inevitably be parked on Haultain and surrounding blocks instead.  This will 
create congestion and a critical shortage of parking spaces at The Corners. The 
developer’s suggestions that she will not “allow” tenants to own cars is ludicrous as is 
her previous assertion that renters are too poor to own vehicles anyway.   
 
 The setback variances likewise will set a deleterious precedent for other 
buildings on The Corners.  Bringing a much larger building (both in height and mass) 
very close to the property lines will alter the present open space buffer that defines this 
unique and important hub of our community.  There is also no transition provided to the 
lower density buildings surrounding this proposed development. The character of our 
neighbourhood will be altered forever by a building of this size that overwhelms the 
surrounding residential housing and small scale businesses. 
 
 I am hopeful that the present city council will be willing to listen to and discuss 
our concerns at the public hearing.  We would like to believe that the community of 
people who live and work in our neighbourhood are included in decisions around how 
land is used, what future development looks like, and how it aligns with and enhances 
our existing community rather than maximizing space and therefore profit for a 



developer.  Densification is a laudable goal for our city but it should not come at the 
expense of our existing businesses and the neighbourhood’s long time efforts (since 
2005) to enhance and rejuvenate this small scale, unique and welcoming locale for 
residents and loyal customers.   
 
 Finally, to quote the chairs of the Land Use Committee for Fernwood, “to approve 
a significant change at one corner without considering the other three corners and the 
neighbourhood’s vision for the area seems premature at this point”. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Kay Marshall 
2549 Belmont Ave. 
 

Parking for eleven cars all occupied at 4:00 p.m. Nov. 6th, 2018. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



























 

 

November 22, 2018 

 

Dear Mayor Helps and Respective Members of Council,  

 

I writing to let you know about my opposition to the development proposal for the 1501 

Haultian Street.   I did write a previous letter stating my approval, but have since learned 

that I was not given all of the facts when the owner, Li, approached me.  She showed me a 

picture of how it would look, which was fantastic.  But, there was no mention of a 3rd 

floor and visually I wasn’t able to tell there was one. She assured me that although the 

building would be re configured, the amount of parking spots would stay the same.  Les-

son learned on my part to learn all the information before deciding where I stand!  

 

As a business owner on the block, parking has become an issue this past year.  With the 

installation of the residential only parking spots, on the 1500 Block, there remains only 4 

street spots for customers coming to do business.  For some they are in and out.  For oth-

ers, like ourselves where people are coming for a health or relaxation treatments, the cus-

tomers are parked for over an hour.  The corner has become more popular in general, 

which is great, but it does mean that parking is not as readily available as it once was.   

 

I’m all into growth, change and the beautification of neighbourhoods.  As well, I under-

stand the need for housing.  I feel like there is a way to make all these things happen, 

while still valuing the integrity of what a neighbourhood is.  Haultain Corners has a 

charm.  A real feeling of family, if that makes sense.  It’s a place where small, local busi-

nesses do well, because the community supports them.  Victoria is know for it’s special 

neighbourhoods and that feeling of uniqueness they bring to each area. Big buildings 

means less neighbourhood, and more of a downtown feel.  And, once one is approved, 

that means the precedent will be set for the other buildings on the street.   

 

If you haven’t already, I recommend you come and spend time in Haultain Corners.  Look 

around, visit the shops, feel it out.  A big building does not belong here.   

 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

Melanie Nelson 

778-265-6666 

uretreat@uretreat.ca 

 

1500 Haultain Street 

Victoria, B.C. 

V8R 2K2 

U RETREAT SPA & WELLNESS 



 

 

Owner 

U Retreat Spa & Wellness 



January 8, 2019 
 
City of Victoria 
1 Centennial Square 
Victoria, BC. V8W 1P6 
Canada 
 
Attention: Mayor Lisa Helps and Members of Council 
 
I am writing to express my support for the development permit with variance application at 
1501-1503 Haultain Street. I think the proposed development project will be a positive 
enhancement to the neighbourhood as a whole, while still retaining Haultain Corners’ unique 
character and feel. It will bring transit improvements, modern design, and, most importantly, 
high-density housing units, which will benefit all residents in the neighbourhood/city moving 
into the future. 
 
The first thing that comes to mind when I think of Haultain Street, and Haultain Corners, 
specifically, is its incredible walkability. As a neighbourhood resident and regular customer of 
Koffi Victoria, I walk past the building at 1501-1503 Haultain on a daily basis. I am confident this 
project will further enhance the walkability and transportation vision for the neighbourhood.  
 
With additional bike racks set to be built, and a bike rebate incentive to assist residents in the 
purchase of a new bike, the city bike route outside the building will be put to good use. A Modo 
car will also be provided to encourage ridesharing amongst building residents. This will most 
likely have a traffic calming effect. The bus stop located right in front of the building is also a 
key asset to the complex, helping to ensure building tenants/residents can easily move around. 
 
Furthermore, the building is showing its age and is in definite need of an update. This project 
proposes to modernize the building, while also adding five new residential units to help with 
the rental shortage the city is currently facing. I like the fact this will be accomplished without 
adding to urban sprawl, as the existing building structure will in large part be retained. 
  
Looking ahead to the future, it is essential that Haultain Corners maintain its charm and 
character, but it also needs to modernize and adapt to changing demands in the City of Victoria. 
This project will ensure this is achieved, and I look forward to it moving forward.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dennis Carson – Local Resident 
 
1640 Bay Street 
Victoria, BC 
V8R 2B8 
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Pamela Martin

From: Kim and Kelly 
Sent: January 8, 2019 6:25 PM
To: Public Hearings
Subject: RE: 1501 / 1503 Haultain Street development permit application

Mayor and Council 
City of Victoria 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit these points opposed to the above noted application. 
 
By way of background, I am a lifelong Oaklands resident and grew up only a few houses from this 
corner in question.  To this day, I continue to reside in Oaklands and visit this corner multiple times 
per week for my morning coffee.  While Haultain Corners is in desperate need of a large make-over, 
this proposal misses for me due to …………… 
 
 the overall reduction of parking spaces from 14 to 3 (net loss of 10) will push vehicles onto side 

streets (2500 and 2600 blocks of Belmont)  A street already choked with resident parking 
 the overall reduction of parking spaces from 14 to 3 (net loss of 10) will push vehicles onto the 

1200 and 1300 blocks of Haultain Street.  
 these two blocks of Haultain Street benefit from short term parking to support local businesses 

(barber, 3 x markets, coffee shop, spa, yoga studio, art store, etc.)  Longer term parking by 
residents of 1501 / 1503 Haultain would limit/eliminate those spaces for transient customers 

 this road is an east / west bus corridor, already taxed with on street parking 
 this road has been identified as a cycling corridor by city officials 
 
Thank you for considering my points of view. 
 
K J M 
 
Kelly Mann 
2607 Capital Heights 
V8T3M1 
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